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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL, WHICH WAS HELD IN 
 BOMERE HEATH VILLAGE HALL
ON WEDNESDAY 10th APRIL 2024 at 7.30pm.

PUBLIC SESSION
Prior to the start of the meeting, members of the public will be invited to make comment on any matters included in this agenda or raise issues affecting the Parish.
______________________________________________________________________________

PRESENT: Messrs D.Harmer (chairman) K.Rutherford, C.Stockton& A.Herbert. Mrs L.Cowley.
County Councillor L.Picton.
P.C. R.Walters & PCSO J.Baldwin

APOLOGIES: Messrs E.Mason &M.Keogh. Miss C.Mason.


	Item
	Description
	P
	S
	Action

	1a
	Declaration of Personal or Prejudicial Interests.
For Members to disclose any personal or prejudicial interests in any items on the Agenda for this meeting. None

	
	
	

	1b
	The Minutes of the meeting held on 13TH March 2024 were signed and agreed as a true record. P. by Mr D.Harmer & S. by Mr C.Stockton and agreed unanimously.

	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	2
	Report from Shropshire County Councillor
Shropshire Council have launched the waste recycling collection consultation. It was requested that the P.C. should encourage residents to fill in the consultation.
	
	
	

	3a
	Chairpersons Report
Mr Harmer informed the P.C. that a meeting has been arranged in the Red Room with the residents from The Wickets tomorrow night, re the Galliers planning application.

	
	
	

	
	CLERKS REPORT 
The clerk presented a budget summary where spend was compared to budgets set. The figures were read out and checked and signed by the chairman. P. by Mr D.Harmer & S. by Mr C.Stockton and agreed unanimously.
The clerk presented a quarterly bank reconciliation as at 31st March 2024. The figures were read out checked and signed by the chairman. P. by Mr D.Harmer & S. by Mr C.Stockton and agreed unanimously.
Bank Balances as at 31.3.24
Treasurers account: £21,217.47
CIL account            £142.93
Savings account: £15,189.24
Cambridge B.S.    £65,000.00
FINANCE:
Following the March meeting a finance committee meeting was held where a budget figure was agreed £32,040.00 an increase of approx. 7%. Mr Harmer explained to the councillors exactly what was taken into account, and answered any questions. This budget figure was P. by Mr D.Harmer  & S. by Mr C.Stockton and agreed unanimously.
The Clerk informed the P.C. that confirmation has been received from Shropshire Council re Precept £24,421.00 to be credited to the Treasurers account in April.
The P.C.  agreed to the increase in Broadband charge for B.H.V.H. from £28.58 to £30.83 P. by Mr D.Harmer & S. by Mr C.Stockton and agreed unanimously. 
The Clerk confirmed that she has received a cheque from Cambridge B.S.FOR £346.01. This was the annual interest. It has been paid into the Treasurers account.
Following receipt of the necessary paperwork from Fitz Village Hall Committee, the P.C. agreed unanimously to make the payment of £12,500.00 as a grant towards the purchase of extra land for the additional car parking facilities. It was agreed for the Clerk to check with the Cambridge Building Society (where the CIL monies are held) how many withdrawals can be made on our account. If we can make another withdrawal the Clerk will arrange for an authority letter to be completed and sent off to transfer£12,500.00 to the Treasurers account to cover this payment.
	
	
	

	4
	Matters arising from the Minutes. 
To discuss possible areas of land for Community use.
Following a lengthy discussion, it was agreed for the Parish Council to approach the landowners in Bomere Heath with regard to purchase land either to the South or the North of the village. Leaton Estate have offered to lease land to the P.C. Mr Harmer to contact Berrys re the possibility of buying land. It was agreed the Parish Council will embark on a feasibility study. L.Picton will contact the planning department to advise on any initial steps.
The Parish Council had received a request for a further sign to be erected by the Play Park (Please keep the noise to a minimum) After a discussion it was agreed that the present signage was sufficient.

	
	
	

	5 a
	Planning Applications to consider. 
To consider and respond to applications received from Shropshire Council.  None.


	
	
	

	5b
	Planning Application Outcomes.
GRANTED PERMISSION
4 Mill Drive, Forton Heath REF 24/00941/TPO
6 The Crescent, Bomere Heath REF 24/00605/FUL
WITHDRAWN:
Berwick House, Berwick Road, Upper Berwick 24/00556/FUL and
24/00557.LBC

	
	
	

	6
	Police Report - P.C R. Walters and PCSO J. Baldwin attended the meeting. They informed the P.C. that following a recent Rural Crime Operation (some of which was televised) they had been able to make 7 arrests. They encouraged people again to sign up to Neighbourhood Matters


	
	
	

	
	Correspondence.
To consider and where necessary, respond to items of correspondence received since the last meeting  
*Already forwarded to Members 
Email from Shropshire Council re Annual Governance Review consultation - concludes 10th May 2024*
Email from Shropshire Council - Proposal for new swimming fitness and Leisure facilities for the Shrewsbury Sports Village*
Chief Executives Bulletin*
S.A.L.C. Update*
Email from Shropshire Council re Extinguishment Order 2024 Shropshire Council Footpath 20 (part) & Footpath 21 (part) Objections by 27th April 2024
Shropshire Council Leaders Update*
Shropshire Council -Garden Waste Collection consultation*


	
	
	

	8
	8. Items raised at the last meeting or requested by Councillors.
        (a)  The Parish Council Web Site.  – Items are updated regularly.
  (b)  Youth Club. Timetable received from SYA. Temporary leader meanwhile. A new experienced leader is due to take over soon.
  (c)   Business Plan 

	
	
	

	9
	Exchange of Information.
(a) For Members to bring to the notice of the Council any items requiring urgent attention  regarding:
i. Highways. A Councillor informed the P.C. that the B5067 was closed for about 3 hours following a tractor and trailer getting stuck. A road sign was knocked over. He agreed to follow up with Highways department.
ii. Footpaths & Rights of Way
iii. Street Lights.
iv. Other.   Mr Herbert had attended Bio Diversity training (by S.A.L.C.) He gave a report and said the P.C. have a duty to promote it. He also agreed to update the Climate Crisis Plan.
Mrs Cowley had attended the Area Committee meeting prior to this meeting. She informed the P.C. that Place Plans were discussed it was suggested to check ours. S.A.L.C.  is looking into reducing the price of Gov.uk websites.
 (b) Items for inclusion on the next agenda.
To discuss purchase of T.V. for Fitz and Bomere Heath Village Hall.

	
	

	

	10
	Accounts agreed for Payment.
For Members to approve payment of the following accounts:      
          
   P. by Mr C. Stockton & S. by Mr D. Harmer and agreed unanimously.
                     
R.Briers                                 £40.99 Fitz V.Hall Bband
Shropshire Council             £67.20 Quarterly Inspection Play area
S.A.L.C.                                  £85.00 Training
I.C.O.                                     £40.00 G.D.P.R. data protection fee
Admin                                   £67.50 Home working allowance
Parish News                       £250.00 Annual payment
Wages                                 £485.96
N Power                              £183.97 Electricity 
Bomere Heath V.Hall        £200.00 Youth Club room hire
S.A.L.C. Training                   £35.00
Fitz V. Hall                     £12,500.00Grant for purchase of land for       extension to carpark.






	
	
	

	11
	Date and time of next meeting – Wednesday 8th MAY 2024
Location – BOMERE HEATH VILLAGE HALL
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